
Keadby with Althorpe Parish Council
Meeting Date: 18th March 2020
Clerk’s Report 
	1.0

	Railway Gate: Health &Safety Issue

The Clerk has written to Canal and Rivers Trust and Network Rail to report the H&S access issue. Canal and Rivers Trust confirm that the railings do not belong to them. Network Rail have confirmed receipt of the issue and that they will report back when they have investigated.


	2.0

	Great British Spring Clean
The Clerk has completed the required NLC application for litter pickers, bags and high visibility vests for Keadby. The application for Althorpe has been forwarded to Cllr Smith. NLC have arranged for the Community Payback Team to do a litter pick at the bottom of both hedges on the New Generation Park on Sunday 15th March.


	3.0
	Speed Indication Device: Keadby
NLC have mounted the speed indication device in Keadby. The Althorpe device will be installed and tested after completion of the road works, when there will be sufficient traffic to test it.


	4.0
	Spring in Bloom: Grant Application 
Cllr Smith provided the Clerk with the pricing information to enable a grant application to be completed for plants for Althorpe and Keadby. This application has been completed.


	5.0
	Millennium Green, Keadby: LED Replacement

Contractor has said that the works will be carried out once the weather improves, as it is not safe to be on a ladder in these high winds.


	6.0
	Application for Full Grant from SSE Fund
The Clerk has completed the application for Phase II of the Pond Project, to include extended path with kissing gate in hedge, wild flower area; capping of land drain; planting of pond with aquatic plants and planting of 50 indigenous British hardwood trees. Once the signatures in support of the project are received, the application will be before the deadline (31st March).


	7.0

7.1
7.2

7.3
	 Highways

The damaged ‘No Entry’ sign, as you drive from Althorpe towards Keadby, on the slip road, has been reported to NLC.
Cllr Briggs has requested NLC resolve the issue of there being no hardstanding for the bus stop at Trent View, Keadby.
Cllr Briggs has requested NLC to urgently address the issue of the dropped kerb outside 125 Station Road.


	8.0
	Soakaway on Althorpe Playing Field
The Clerk has contacted NLC requesting a site visit to agree where the soakaway may be located and instructed that no works may commence until agreement has been reached.
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